
Historic District Commission Meeting Minutes 
 
Date: March 12, 2013 
Location: 627 Main Street, Shelbyville, Kentucky 
Call to Order: 5:30 PM 
   
 
Members   Present   Guests Present 
1. Sherry Jelsma  ____    __________________________ 
2. Belinda Nichols  ____    __________________________ 
3. Debora Magan  ____    __________________________ 
4. Gene Wright  ____    __________________________ 
5. Jim Cleveland  ____    __________________________ 
6. Stephen Collins  ____    __________________________ 
7. Tom Francis  ____    __________________________ 
 
 
• Approval of Previous Minutes:  Accepted as Read ____ yes ____ no 

Discussion/Amendments: _______________________________________________ 

 
• Old Business: 
 
 
 
 
 
• New Business: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
• Adjourn (Time ___: ____) 
 

 
City of Shelbyville Historic District Commission 

627 Main Street, Shelbyville, KY 40065 
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Yes 

Yes 

Yes 
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Nancy Hill, Neil Hackworth, Sharon Hack-

worth 

X 

No Discussion 

                               Fred explained that the CLG recertification was approved by the Kentucky Heri-
tage Council with recommendations for the future. A copy of the approval letter was given to the 
HDC members for their review and comments. Also, Fred went over the CLG grant application that 
was submitted on March 1st. There was some discussion about the façade grant program that the 
City sponsors. Ideas were exchanged on how to better administer the program as we go forward.  

         There were no new COAs to consider.  
 
There was some discussion about the buildings that burned on March 6th along the south side of the 
600 block. All agreed it is too early to know what direction any new development or infill might go. 
Sharon Hackworth acknowledged her appreciation for the HDCs leadership. Fred has begun collect-
ing and organizing data on the buildings that burned. The HDC wants to thank Nancy Hill for her 
contributed to our understandings of the building that were lost and she has agreed to share her re-
search with the HDC. Overall, the HDC remains optimistic about the future of the 600 block’s po-
tential for redevelopment and looks forward to contributing guidance for design and infill opportuni-
ties.   
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